The Honorable Bob Ferguson

June3, 2010

Page 2


June 3, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to submit the attached ordinance authorizing the Executive to enter into an agreement for continuation of the SeaShore Transportation Forum.  All participants in the Forum, including the City of Seattle, have signed this agreement.  The agreements for the Eastside Transportation Partnership (ETP) and South County Area Transportation Board (SCATBd) were approved last year.
These subareas share many common concerns and priorities.  While their needs and interests extend beyond their boundaries into other parts of King County and the region, each forum has been effective in sharing information and developing recommendations on local and regional transportation issues.  In addition to being useful to King County, other agencies, including Sound Transit, the Washington State Department of Transportation and the Puget Sound Regional Council, also rely on these boards for input and recommendations.  
We believe the boards will continue to be effective partners in helping us define, prioritize and achieve our region’s transportation vision.  I am recommending King County continue to support these boards as we work together to find solutions to our transportation challenges.
Attached to the ordinance is an updated agreement to extend the SeaShore Transportation Forum through 2012, and to commit King County staff support through that time.  Most of the changes from the previous agreement are intended to provide greater clarity of roles, consistency with the other subareas and opportunities for discussion of issues that cross subarea boundaries.   
As with previous agreements, this agreement includes provisions for member jurisdictions to pay annual dues.  This agreement establishes a rate of $100 per voting member for Seattle, Shoreline and Lake Forest Park.  Cities outside the subarea boundary are not required to pay dues.  As lead agency, the county commits staff time, but does not pay dues.  It is anticipated that at least one King County Councilmember will continue to participate as a voting member.  

I look forward to your action on this ordinance.  If you have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, at 
206-684-1481.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff 



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Laurie Brown, Deputy Director, DOT
